
~Y OF 
VANCOUVER 

File No.: 04-1000-20-2017-1 52 

April 20, 201 7 

CITY CLERK'S DEPARTMENT 
Access to Information 

Re: Request for Access to Records under the Freedom of Information and Protection of 
Privacy Act (the "Act") 

I am responding to your request of April 10, 2017 for : 

1) Records showing the time that the City of Vancouver installed "No Parking, 
Passenger Zone" signs on March 31, 201 7 at the 1 00 block of Columbia St . 
South/West side; and 

2) Records indicating whether City workers recorded license plate numbers 
belonging to vehides already parked at that location between 17:45 and 
24:00. 

We have completed the search for responsive records for this request and no responsive 
records have been located. 

• The Traf fic and Electrical Operations Branch checked their systems for any work on 0-100 
Columbia, 0-199 Alexander and 0-199 Powell St , and can find no indication that the City 
installed any signs on 1 00 Columbia on March 31, 2017, or for one week on ei ther side. 

• Timesheets f rom March 31, 2017 were reviewed which found no indication of any work 
done at the requested location. 

• The St reetview system shows t hat t here is a no parking passenger zone sign on the West 
side of 100 Columbia which is a permanent sign, and was not recently installed or 
repaired. The City did i nstall signs on 200 Columbia on March 31, 2017, but they were for 
filming, not a passenger zone. 

• As there was no work done, at the 100 block of Columbia St. South/West side, there are 
no records to indicate whether City workers recorded license plate numbers already 
parked at that location between 17:45 and 24:00. 

Under section 52 of the Act you may ask t he Information & Privacy Commissioner to review 
any matter related to the Ci t y's response to your request. The Act allows you 30 business days 
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from the date you receive this notice to request a review by writing to: Office of the 
Information & Privacy Commissioner, info®oipc.bc.ca or by phoning 250-387-5629. 

If you request a review, please provide the Commissioner's office with: 1) the request 
number assigned to your request (#04-1000-20-2017-152); 2) a copy of this letter; 3) a copy 
of your original request for information sent to the City of Vancouver; and 4) detailed 
reasons or grounds on which you are seeking the review. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the Freedom of Information Office at foi®vancouver.ca if 
you have any questions. 

Yours truly, 

Barbara J. Van Fraassen, BA 
Director, Access to Information 
Barbara. vanfraassen@vancouver. ca 
453 W. 12th Avenue Vancouver BC V5Y 1V4 
Phone: 604.873.7999 
Fax: 604.873.7419 
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